Opening Speech for the Closing Event:

What is diversity in our district?

I’ll tell you what it’s not. 

It’s not a mix of religions. Nor is it a mix of nationalities. It’s not a collection of disabilities, ages, sexual preferences or genders. It’s not even all of those things combined.

Some would say it’s about taking pride of ones group within the community and recognising other groups in our community. But I disagree.

Diversity in Lancaster is when all of us, as people of the district - no more and no less - come together, recognise our differences from those around us and celebrate the differences and rich contribution that others bring into the tapestry that is our community. 

As much thanks as we owe to the stall holders at the opening and here today, as much thanks as we owe to the venues, performers, community groups and agencies that did things through out the festival… they are not celebrating diversity in the Lancaster district. - Don’t get me wrong, this wonderful festival could not happen with out them. - But the celebration of diversity takes place as visitors, performers, and stall holders alike attend other group’s events and wonder past other people’s stalls.

Celebrating diversity is a selfless act of not only accepting the rest of the community, but taking pride in them.

I hope what people take out of this festival is more than a recognition of the different groups in our community. I hope what you take away from this years festival is a feeling that without these groups, not only this festival, but this community would be much the poorer.

On behalf of the steering group, I’d like to thank you all for coming and for celebrating our diversity with us. May Lancaster, Morecambe and the district continue to be a tolerant, accepting and safe place for all members of our community and may we all take pride in that for into the future. 

Between this festival and the next I hope we continue to celebrate our diversity and support one another. With this in mind, the second edition of the Diversity paper will be released next month with details of many of all the groups who have participated, articles on many of our festival events and if you give them to the editor, your thoughts, the thoughts of the people of the district on diversity, the festival and our Lancaster district. Steering may have had the platform, but the festival is yours and will continue to be for many years to come.

Welcome not to the end of the festival, but to the start of many more to come.

- Andre Oboler

Diversity Festival Steering Group

